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CALENDAR – Term 3 - 2019 
 

                                   Term 3                                                                                          
  
  Week 7 
  Tuesday 3rd September…     Blue Mountains Dance Festival 
                                                Evening Performance –  
                                                           7:30pm Joan Sutherland Centre 

  Wednesday 4th September…BHS Transition #3 – Year 6 

  Wednesday 4th September… P&C Meeting – 

                                                           7:30pm Library 

  Friday 6th September…         Zone Athletics Carnival 
                                                           Blacktown International Sports Park 

 
  Week 8 

  Wednesday 11th September…BHS Transition #4 – Year 6 

  Thursday 12th September…   4/3D Class Assembly – 2pm 

 

  
                                Term 3 continued  
                      
Week 9 

Tuesday 17th September…    ICAS English -Selected Students 
Thursday 19th September…   ICAS Maths -Selected Students 

 

Week 10 

Thursday 26th September…   3/2W Class Assembly – 2pm 

Friday 27th September…        Last day of Term 3 
      

  
 

PAYMENTS 
* CASH PAYMENTS COLLECTED ON WEDNESDAYS & THURSDAYS * 

* BEFORE 10AM ONLY * 
ALTERNATIVELY PAYMENTS CAN BE MADE VIA EFTPOS AT THE SCHOOL OFFICE OR ONLINE 24HRS A 

DAY 7 DAYS A WEEK VIA THE ONLINE PARENT PAYMENT ‘POP’ FOUND ON THE HOMEPAGE OF THE 
SCHOOL WEBSITE 

 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  We are unable to receive monies after the stated final payment dates, as 
listed below. 

 

If there are any difficult circumstances in regard to any payments by the due date, for excursions / incursions 
please do not hesitate to contact the school. 

 

 EXCURSION / INCURSION AMOUNT FINAL DUE DATE  
 

   
                

                                                              Swimming Scheme                                           $93.00                                       limited to 60 places 
                                                   

 
 

School Website – http://www.warrimoo-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Email: warrimoo-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Fax: 4753 6898 Ph: 4753 6182 

Florabella Street, Warrimoo NSW 2774 Term 3 – Week 7 
Tuesday 3rd September 2019 
Principal – Mr Tony Jeff 

http://www.warrimoo-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:warrimoo-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


Dear Parents and Caregivers,  
  
Mrs Cuzner’s Retirement 
On Thursday 29th August 2019 we farewelled Mrs Cuzner and congratulated her on her retirement. On behalf of the 
entire school community I wish her well in the future and hope that she remains an active part of the Warrimoo Public 
School community. Thank you Mrs Cuzner, you will be greatly missed, however you will be never forgotten. Even 
though you may not drive in through the school gates daily you are always welcome and a part of our school. 
Congratulations and thank you for being you. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
STEM Robotics Lessons 
Throughout Week 5 and 6 all classes across our school had the opportunity to participate in STEM Robotics lessons. 
Mr Hodgson led amazing and engaging activities based on programming and coding that was supported by the on loan 
Department of Education STEM Share Kit that we have had in our school throughout Term 3. Congratulations students 
for your engagement and Mr Hodgson for sharing your wealth of knowledge in delivering this to the children of 
Warrimoo Public School.  

               
 
 
 



Blue Mountains Nepean Performing Dance Festival  
This week marks the performances of the Warrimoo Public School dance group at the Joan Sutherland Performing Arts 
Centre. The students performed their dance at the matinee on Monday with great skill, precision and enjoyment. I 
look forward to cheering loudly myself at tonight’s presentation. Congratulations for your dedicated hard work 
throughout the year dance group and Mrs Templeman and Mrs Santoro for your guidance, patience and commitment 
to the students of Warrimoo Public School.  
 
DUGS Stall & Father’s Day  
Happy Father’s Day to all the important males in our students’ lives. I would like to thank Andi Salamon, Dave Conole, 
Matt Tempest and Lynn Nielsen for giving up a great deal of their time on Friday morning to run the DUGS stall. Without 
the support of such volunteers these events would not take place. Thank you!  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
What is bullying? 
Having a disagreement with a friend, or a single incident or argument is not defined as bullying. These behaviours may 
be upsetting, and should be resolved, but they are not bullying. 
Bullying has three key features.  

 It involves a misuse of power in a relationship  

 Is ongoing and repeated, and 

 Involves behaviours that can cause harm. 
 

Bullying can also occur online. This is known as cyberbullying, which is using technology such as the internet or mobile 
devices to bully someone. It can include sending abusive texts and emails, posting hurtful messages and putting 
inappropriate comments on pictures of others. 
Bullying of any kind is not acceptable in NSW schools, whatever the reason. We are committed to working with parents, 
staff and students to prevent bullying and respond quickly and effectively if it does occur. 
 
For further information on how to support your child please feel free to speak with your child’s classroom teacher or 
download the parent fact sheet at the following address; https://schoolsequella.det.nsw.edu.au/file/f4784224-9837-
4af8-a23d-56bb6ed37194/1/antibullying-fs-english.pdf  
 
SASS Recognition Week 
This week at Warrimoo Public School we are celebrating SASS Recognition Week. The SASS staff of our school include 
Mrs Maz, Mrs Pesle, Mrs Ingold, Mrs Potts, Mrs Teagle and Mr Lane. The dedicated hard work that they provide to our 
school on a daily basis is critical in the running of our cohesive team. Mrs Maz and Mrs Pesle, your support, 

https://schoolsequella.det.nsw.edu.au/file/f4784224-9837-4af8-a23d-56bb6ed37194/1/antibullying-fs-english.pdf
https://schoolsequella.det.nsw.edu.au/file/f4784224-9837-4af8-a23d-56bb6ed37194/1/antibullying-fs-english.pdf


professionalism and positive nature is always appreciated by all the teachers, students and community members. The 
work in the classrooms that Mrs Ingold, Mrs Potts and Mrs Teagle do has such a positive impact on the individual 
success and growth of our students and supports classroom programs at such a high level. Mr Lane may only be in the 
school two days a week, however, his presences is felt at all times, as the school grounds are always maintained at a 
high level. The commitment he has to our school and students is always evident.  
On behalf of the teachers and students, thank you SASS staff for absolutely everything you do to make our school such 
a great place to come to work and learn.  
 
Absences and Health Concerns - Illness 

The past winter period has seen a great deal of illness at our school. Please be on the lookout for cold and flu like 
symptoms and seek a doctor’s recommendation if your child is unwell. On return to school please ensure that you 
have forwarded an absent note to the school to explain the reason of absences. Thank you for your ongoing support 
in this area.  
 
P&C School Disco 
On Friday evening the P&C supported our school by running an enjoyable school disco with a total of 127 students 
across the Infants and Primary disco in attendances. The students received a real treat as I enjoyed cutting my dance 
moves free and jiving with the music. I do apologise for my lack of coordination and rhythm from the commencement 
to the conclusion of the disco. Opportunities to come together in social avenues for our students is extremely 
beneficial in their well-rounded develop at school. I look forward to practicing ‘The Sprinkler’, ‘Floss’ and ‘Nut Bush’ 
ready for the next event! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Get Ready Weekend 
As we have now entered September the Rural Fire Service ‘Get Ready Weekend’ will be upon as soon. On Saturday 
14th September the community is invited to our school on behalf of the RFS to begin discussions and hold conversations 
about how to prepare your homes and the community for the upcoming fire season. Students have been participating 
in sessions at school about fire preparedness and have been asked to prepare a home project to display across the 
weekend. I am really looking forward to viewing the many fantastic pieces of work from the boys and girls of Warrimoo 
Public School.  
There is further information in relation to the ‘Get Ready Weekend’ within this newsletter.  
 
District Athletics Carnivals 
On Friday of this week some students from our school will be representing Warrimoo Public Schools at the Zone 
Athletics Carnival. We wish them all the best and look forward to hearing back about their excellent effort and 
participation. Thank you to the parents who are supporting us by transporting their children to and from the event. 
 



 
2020 School Enrolments 
Kindergarten enrolments and all other enrolments for 2020 are currently being taken. In order for us to prepare our 
classes and ensure that equitable class numbers are maintained it is essential that we have all the information needed 
leading into 2020. If you know of someone who is enrolling at Warrimoo Public School and has not yet done so, could 
you please pass on our school details? Additionally, if you have children in Kindergarten to Year 5 and are planning on 
moving at the end of the year, that information is important also. 
 
September AECG Meeting Changes 
The September AECG meeting will be held at Warrimoo Public School. Due to a conflict of dates the AECG has moved 
the meeting to Thursday 19th September 2019 at 4.00pm. All families of the community are welcome to attend in 
sharing the decision making process regarding Aboriginal Education across the Blue Mountains. 
 
I wish you a very happy and safe fortnight ahead. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Mr Tony Jeff 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Congratulations on your Retirement Mrs Cuzner from 6/5H 
 

It is said that a good teacher can inspire hope, ignite the imagination, and instil a love of learning. This is 
what Mrs Cuzner achieved in our Warrimoo Learning Community. We know the dream begins, most of the 
time, with a teacher who believes in you, who empowers you to be your best. We dedicate these poems to 
Mrs Cuzner.  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

Get Ready Weekend 2019 – Prepare for Bush Fire 

Sat 14 Sept 2019 | 10am to 2pm | Warrimoo Public School 

 

If there was a bush fire in Warrimoo, would you and your family know what to do?  

Come chat to the team from Warrimoo Bush Fire Brigade Sat 14 Sept to get 
essential tips and advice on preparing your home and family for bush fire.  

You’ll be able to find out about:  

 Preparing and testing your Bush Fire Plan (in 5 minutes!)  

 Knowing your risk from bush fire. 

 Preparing your home, yourself and your family for bush fire. 

 How our WPS students are getting themselves and our school bush fire 

ready. 

 

We’ll be running fun kids’ activities throughout the day: 

 Explore our awesome fire trucks!  

 Shoot hoses at our interactive display!  

 Face-painting and balloon modelling! 

PLUS sausage sizzle AND coffee bar!  

 

Know more: www.facebook.com/WarrimooBushfireBrigade | 
www.rfs.nsw.gov.au 

 

http://www.facebook.com/WarrimooBushfireBrigade
http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/


 
 
 



 

Facebook: Warrimoo Public School P&C Email: warrimoopandc@gmail.com 

 

Next P&C Meeting –  

Wednesday 4 September 2019, 7.30 – 9.30 pm, in the Library 

All parents and citizens welcome! See behind the scenes; Have your say; Help out 

Please join the Warrimoo Public School P&C Group on Facebook to receive messages about 

how you can help to support all the children of Warrimoo Public School. 

 

The fundraising, school support and community events we organise make a real difference to the 

whole school community. Please help out with any time you can – there is a very small core of 

P&C volunteers that need your support.   

 

Fundraising/Events  

Get Ready Weekend – Saturday 14 September 

Join the great community atmosphere of this annual event and help raise money 
for our kid’s school! 
Volunteers needed for cake stall, BBQ and coffees.   
Please text Bec on 0414 195 435 with times you would be available. 
 
Cake/slice/snack donations also needed. Please drop them in the canteen on Friday 
or early Saturday. 
 

Spring Fair - Reimagined – Saturday 2 November 

Afternoon Markets/Games, picnic dinner followed by an Outdoor Cinema event! 
 
It’s our biggest fundraising effort, held every two years. 
Save the date and think about what you can contribute! 
 

Canteen 

Tuesday – over the counter sales, so please send your children with some money to spend.   

Help needed, even just an hour.  The kids love seeing their parents in the canteen!  

Please contact Kirsty on 0414 337 967 to volunteer on Tuesdays.  
 

Friday – My School Lunchbox orders https://myschoollunchbox.com.au/  

Volunteers needed to help sort the orders for 45 minutes (12.30 – 1.15 pm) on Fridays this term.  
Please contact Emma on 0418 476 093 to volunteer on Fridays. 
 
 
 

P & C News 

https://myschoollunchbox.com.au/


P&C News continued 

Uniform Shop 
Open Thursdays of School Assemblies, 2.30 - 3.15 pm 

Uniform Order Form and details: Contact:  warrimoopsuniformshop@gmail.com 
https://warrimoo-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/what-we-offer.html 

 
Girls Winter Pinafore – Despite numerous attempts by our uniform shop volunteers, supply 

issues for this item of uniform continue and it won’t be available from the Uniform Shop this year.  
The uniform shop volunteers and P&C apologise for this disruption and trust you’ll understand that 
all efforts have been made. 
 
If you have unused winter pinafores at home – please consider donating them to the uniform shop, 
or selling them through the P&C Facebook page, so that those girls that want to wear them can.  
 

School Banking 
Drop deposit books into the box at the Office on Tuesday Mornings 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:warrimoopsuniformshop@gmail.com
https://warrimoo-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/what-we-offer.html


Community News 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Community News continued 
 

Be part of National Child Protection Week (1 – 7 September) 
 

Children do best when life is on an even keel and their parents have the support they 

need. 

 

By being kind to parents, supporting family-friendly policies, and building connected 

communities, we’re all 

helping to give Australia’s 

children the best start in 

life. 

 

National Child Protection 

Week is all about 

celebrating the many ways 

– big and small – that 

everyone in the 

community can make a 

difference in the life of a 

child. 

 

Most importantly, we need 

to recognise that parenting 

is like sailing a boat; it takes skill and practice, anyone can encounter rough waters 

from time to time, and we can all do our bit to help build the safe harbours and 

lighthouses that all families need. 

 

This National Child Protection Week (1 – 7 September), we’re making it easier than 

ever for everyone to get involved in creating better lives for children. 

 

To learn more visit www.napcan.org.au.  

 

The Blue Mountains Coalition Against Violence and Abuse (CAVA) will be holding a 

stall at Blackheath Community Markets on Sunday 1st September, 9am – 1 pm with 

free activities for children and information for parents and caregivers.  

 
 
 

https://www.napcan.org.au/

